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       June 13, 2012
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Ellen Cabral, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, and Bob Golden
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting.
Guests: Selectman Lindquist, Penny Williams (Tri Town News)
MINUTES
There was a motion to approve the minutes of May 9, 2012 as amended. 
Correct spelling of chose to choice and too to to

Ms. Nugent made a MOTION to accept the minutes as amended.  Mr. Golden seconded the motion.
VOTE: 5-0-0
Motion Passes

Old Business

Kent Farm Transfer Station- It was noted that on June 8th when the transfer station was open, that all the employees working around the compactor did have their protective goggles on.
RecycleBank- Ms. Cabral showed the other members what the flyer was going to look like that was going out to the residents.  Each flyer will have a pin number for the resident to use to record that they did recycle that week.  

RAWD Flyer- The flyers have gone out and Ms. Cabral thanked Mrs. Nugent for her help with the flyer. 

Stickers for Overages- The cost for the stickers at Hampstead Print and Copy is $.28 with a $30 set up fee.  A copy of the sticker was given to the members.  

A draft letter will be drawn up to Bestway to formally make them aware of the changes to take effect on July 2nd.  The committee decided that there should be no grace period, that the rules should be enforced upon implementation.  They asked that Bestway contact the Selectmen’s Office when there are issues with residents complying.  
NRRA Annual Conference-Mr. Nugent attended the first day of the conference and when asked about what people could read it was suggested to recommend “Garbology”, which is available on Amazon.com.  The book he had, Recycling Reconsidered” by Samantha McBride might be to complicated.  He also noted that New Hampshire is the only State in the Northeast that does not have a bottle bill.  NHTB (New Hampshire the Beautiful) helps support recycling in NH yet is supported by the soft drink companies.  

Mr. Nugent heard that Allied Waste of Hooksett is doing single stream recycling because the City of Manchester is and their recycling is brought there.  There seems to be an issue with contamination and single stream.  The estimates are that about 25% of what is recycled is no good.  Mr. Bracken asked how it is contaminated?  Mr. Nugent responded that everything is thrown in, even items that shouldn’t be.  Mr. Golden stated that he went to the Casella single stream facility in Chelsea to see how it works.  
Mr. Bracken attended on the second day and there was a Vermont program for kids in a school district with composting.  There was a hauler that actually picked up the scrap food and then brings back the samples of the dirt for the gardens at the schools.  

There was emphasis on the importance of recycling, but the dollar cost to do is sometimes prohibitive.  Mr. Bracken was trying to find out the cost of such a program to see if it is something that could be done here if Hampstead was to win the contest.  Ms. Williams noted that the schools do something similar, just don’t have a hauler take it.  Mr. Bracken mentioned some other thoughts such as the challenge in Michigan for rural recycling where there is a centralized recycling area.  This might not work in NH.  Mr. Kowalski stated that efforts are also being made in business to try to go green, such as reducing hydraulic pumps.  He noted that there is value added and recycling done right can create jobs and create revenue that there is value by recycling.

Litter Law- There is no litter law for the Town of Hampstead, but at a recent Board of Selectmen meeting it was noted that the State of NH has one and that we would use that.

New Business
Agenda- Mr. Bracken suggested that the future meeting have an agenda either formal or informal to create more of a structure for the meetings.  Mr. Kowalski nominated Chairman Bracken to be the author of the agenda. 

Got Books- They have announced that they are in a partnership with Recycle That which collects clothing and shoes along with towels and linens.  They would like to convert the Got Books container at the Town Garage to the new bin that collects the clothing.  Mrs. Harrington noted that the downside would be items left outside the bin.  Recently the Planet Aid container on Emerson Ave had at least 4 or 5 televisions left outside it.  

Educational Forum- Mr. Bracken and Ms. Cabral are planning on being at the forum and Mr. Kowalski will also try to attend.  They will explain how to recycle and what.  They would like to have flyers available as well as the composting flyers.  It was suggested to have some of the overage stickers available to give free to those that attend as well.

Next Agenda- Report on Forum



 RecycleBank program

                     Update on Bestway with limit changes

                     Education
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm
NEXT MEETING
July 11, 2012 at 7:30 p.m
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
